PTO Budget Meeting Minutes - December 6, 2021

Call to Order: 11:40 am
Attendance: Ashley Johnson, Tom Schachet, Elaine Rankin, Lou Palangi, Kat Jayroe,
Shilo Jossart

Principals Report:
e PSD is asking for feedback on their calendar survey. They are seeking input from

students and parents on next year's school calendar.

e Red Feather Elementary is settling into a routine with all of the full time teachers
present, and things are going smoothly.

e Covid 19 protocols have increased student absences, but have been effective at
keeping the virus from spreading through the schools. Mountain Schools have
been lucky to have only a few confirmed positive cases. Parents should reach
out to their students' teacher for school work if student absences will be
prolonged.

e Mid year testing has begun for students and will continue through the beginning
of next year. Report cards will be available in January.

Mountain Schools Book Fair:

e The PTO originally budgeted $5 per student to pick out a book. But since this
was a true book fair, the prices of each book were much higher. During the
November PTO Planning Meeting, it was voted and approved to increase the
spending limit per book to $15. The total for the book order was still under $400,
even with the increased price limit.

Scholastic Magazine Early Bird Specials:
e Scholastic Magazine offers early bird specials in January. So teachers please let
the PTO know your magazine requests when we return from Winter Break.

Bus Stop Signs:
e The PTO is trying to get the “Bus Stop Ahead” signs updated for our area. We

are in the process of figuring out who manages those signs.

Adjourned: 11:52 pm

Ashley Johnson - President, Shilo Sagert-Jossart - Vice President, Andrea Stahl -
Treasurer, Aimee Dawson- Secretary






